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LED DEMTISETB® OVERPAYMERTE

Your letter of 13 January, about the guestion of how we respond
to the pressure on behalf of blood transfusion patients with HIV,
Linked that issue to the overpayments to doctors and dentists.

I cannot accept the rslevance of bringing thess two issues
together in the way you do. The impact on the Reserve this year
will be no more than half the figure you guote. The “cumulative
overpayment® figure relates to all the ysars since 1988-89, and
is in no way relevant to the funding position this year.

Looking beyond this, it iz important for usg all to recognise
that, when we vconsidered the overpayments in HNovember, the
decisions then were agreed in the light of all the facts as we
understood them. There was no condition on yvour part that thess
decisions would be read across to other, unrelated issuss. You
know that I am determined to address the problems which led to
the overpayments, and to share cur consideration of those points
with you and your officials. It would be less than helpful if
openness on this issue is seen to affect other, essentially
unrelated, guestions.

I should repeat that I see the overpayments to dootors and
dentists as being in large part an unforeseen consequence of a
far more positive response to their new contracts than had been
anticipated. We have falrly claimed credit for the resulting
benefits to patients as demonstration of our commitment to
improving health care. I feel as strongly as you do that we must
get the financing of these contracts under better control, and
learn the leszons so that the overpayments of recent years will
not be repeated. Bubt it would be grossly unfair for faster
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progress than anticipated in response to the new contracts to be
seen Lo undernine the case for assisting an unfortunate unrelsted
group.

I hope you can accept that this linkage should not be made. For
my part, I recognise the difficulty in providing resources from

the Reserve which yvour officials have explained to mine. I will
investigate what scope there may be for longer term action on the

klood ftransfusion patients.
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